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7 July 2025 

 
Dear Liam, 
 

Certification Officer Annual Report 2024/25 

 

I am writing on behalf of the Certification Office, to let you know the Certification Officer’s 

annual report for 2024/25 is being published today, on the 3 July. The Certification Officer 

regulates trade unions and employers’ associations.  

 

I enclose a copy for information, and I will be depositing a copy of the report and this letter 

in the Libraries of both Houses.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Yours ever, 
 

JUSTIN MADDERS MP 
Minister for Employment Rights, Competition and Markets 

Department for Business and Trade 
 
 
 

mailto:madders.correspondence@businessandtrade.gov.uk
http://www.gov.uk/dbt

